MEETING NOTES

DEPARTMENT CHAIRS’ MEETING
September 9, 2011 at 9:00 a.m.
Battle Mountain #4, Elko GTA #118, Ely #118, Pahrump #120, Winnemucca #202
Present: 
Norm Cavanaugh, Angie de Braga, Xunming Du, Patty Fox, Danny Gonzales, Scott Hennefer, Bonnie Hofland, Thomas Matula, Ed Nickel, Linda Uhlenkott. Diane Wrightman, Mary Swetich, Pete Bagley, Amber Donnelli, Ami Rogers 
Absent:  
Sarah Negrete, Meachell Walsh, David Ellefsen, Mary Doucette, David Freistroffer, Robert Hannu, Barbra Moss
Meeting Notes from the August 22, 2011 meeting were approved.  

Sub-Committee for Faculty Senate Containers
1. Members are: Bonnie Hofland (chair), Linda Uhlenkott, Angie de Braga, Pete Bagley, Patty Fox, and Lisa Campbell
Sub-Committee for Faculty Overload

1. Members are: Amber Donnelli (chair), Scott Hennefer, Tom Matula, and Danny Gonzales 
Sub-Committee for Interactive Video Recordings
1. Members are: Robert Hannu (chair), Xunming Du, Ed Nickel, Diane Wrightman, Mary Swetich, and Mary Doucette
Prioritizing Faculty Positions
1. Unanimously, chairs agreed that the following positions be filled to ensure the success of programs and to sustain departments’ stability (the positions are listed in alphabetical order): 
· Tier A 

· CRJ

· Economics/Finance

· Electrical/Instrumentation

·  Nursing
2. Two positions were considered important to the future of the college; however, were categorized as not critical to fill immediately. 

· Tier B

· History/Political Science

· Sciences
3. If more information is needed then an email message will be sent to department chairs requesting input.
4. The chairs also recommended the hiring of administrative positions to support online technology and computer services. These technical areas are critical to the success of the college. 
Syllabi on GBC Website
1. Chairs discussed the advantages and disadvantages of open access to syllabi on the GBC website. It was suggested to look at the possibility of archiving the syllabi on the intranet. The intranet is available to employees only and is password protected. The topic will be discussed in more detail at the October meeting. 
